

Notre Dame Student Union Executive Cabinet

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY

April 23, 2001

Dooley Room, LaFortune

I. OPENING BUSINESS

- A. Call to Order
President Brooke Norton called the meeting to order at 6:03.
- B. Invocation
Tai Romero led the invocation.
- C. Roll Call
- D. Laura Rompf attended in place of Peter Rossman. Brian Clemency was absent.
- E. Approval of the April 9, 2001 Executive Summary
The April 9, 2001 Executive Summary was approved unanimously.

II. ANNOUNCEMENTS

- A. Student Senate Update
Vice President Brian Moscona reported that the Senate elected chairpersons for all Senate committees. Also, this past week Senate representatives were chosen for Campus Life Council and Financial Management Board. On the agenda for the next meeting is the Club Coordination Council budget. Finally, Brian announced that the Student Senate will have a Senate Orientation on Sunday.
- B. St. Mary's College Update
Erin Casey will be this year's Saint Mary's representative on Executive Council. She notified the Cabinet that the Board of Governance denied the ND Student Players club recognition due to the group's failure to present a Constitution.
- C. Student Activities Office Update
Peggy Hnatusko announced that over the next two weeks the Student Activity Office will be interviewing for Program Coordinator. Some clubs have been asked to help select the person for this position. The SAO is also looking for a new secretary. Lastly, all DICE applications for the fall semester are due by Wednesday, April 25, 2001.

III. OLD BUSINESS

There was no old business to discuss.

IV. NEW BUSINESS

- A. Flipside Collaboration Appeal
Anhtuan Do presented the Collaboration Fund request pertaining to Flipside's Flipstock. This is a large, free outdoor concert planned for the first weekend back at school. The event is scheduled from 6PM till 2AM. The Club Coordination Council suggested allotting \$4545 to the organization, because that is all the funding left in the Collaboration Fund account. The account for Flipside will roll over, and therefore, any money given will be able to be used next year. Questions arose as to the feasibility of running a production with the amount of money provided and if itemized amounts allowed enough for each service and product needed to run the event. Also inquiries were made as to which bands would be performing and if these bands had signed any contracts yet. As President Brooke Norton summarized, it is obvious that this event will happen regardless of Executive Cabinet providing additional funding, and it is an event that the campus would like to see, especially the first week back at school. Brooke also

suggested that we invite the Flipside officers to the next Executive Cabinet meeting so that all answers pertaining to them can be answered and so the Cabinet can obtain an itemized budget for the event. The Executive Cabinet voted to table the Collaboration Fund request until the Flipside officers could be present to field questions; this allows the Executive Cabinet to offer suggestions in hopes that the event is the best it can be. Katie Hammond noted that the Student Union Board has an appointment to meet with the Flipside programmers on Thursday. The meeting's purpose is to find out how the Student Union Board can be a part of the event and to ensure that money has been correctly allotted for concerns like travel, storage, food, and advertisements.

- B. Open Communication with the Student Body
Due to the amount of discussion time spent on the Collaboration Fund, the topic of Open Communication with the Student Body is tabled until the next meeting.
- C. State of the Student Union Address
President Brooke Norton requested suggestions for her upcoming State of the Student Union Address to be given to the Student Senate this Wednesday, April 25, 2001. Typically, this address includes what has been worked on in Student Government and what is in the works for the future.
- D. Student Union Gate Access
President Brooke Norton reported that communication lines (concerning ways to give gate access to student organizations) with Campus Security are open. A suggestion that has been presented is to offer a form in the Student Activities Office that a moderator must sign and then must turn into Security to receive temporary gate access. Peggy Hnatusko said that Student Activities Office will call Security to work out a feasible plan.
- E. Calendar Collaboration
Whenever an organization has dates for their events, please contact Casey Fitzmaurice so that appropriate advertisements may be included with all upcoming events in the Observer.

V. ANNOUNCEMENTS

In Tribute of Their Race, an event that Executive Cabinet helped to fund, was incredibly successful.

A suggestion was made that we speak on gate accessibility and shuttle services between parking lots.

President Brooke Norton reported on the latest happenings in the Campus Life Council. Last week CLC voted in favor of extending parietals to 9AM as opposed to 10AM. They voted down an extension of parietals to 1AM parietals on weekdays and 12:30AM parietals on Sundays. Next week, Campus Life Council will meet at 4:30 on Monday in the Notre Dame Room to review a resolution on probation terms for clubs.

V. ADJOURNMENT

Paul Krivickas motioned for adjournment at 7:02, and this motion was passed unanimously. The next meeting of the Executive Cabinet will be on Monday, April 30, 2001 in the Dooley Room, LaFortune.

Respectfully Submitted,



Tai Romero
Student Union Secretary
April 23, 2001